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The Humanitarian Working Group (HWG-INGOs) is launching an emergency appeal to 

deal with the early lean season and soaring food prices in Niger. 

Niamey, June 10, 2023: the Humanitarian Working Group of International NGOs (HWG-INGOs) 
has published an advocacy note to alert the authorities and various stakeholders to the urgent need 
for coordinated action in the face of the coming lean season, the effects of which could further weaken 
vulnerable communities. This appeal is borne out of the deep concern for millions of people at risk 
of facing an overlap of security, health, food, nutritional and climatic crises in Niger. 

Niger continues to face high levels of food insecurity, with two million people having irregular access 
to safe, nutritious food in the last quarter of 2022.  

According to the Humanitarian Response Plan (HRP) 2023, 4.3 million people need humanitarian 
assistance, an increase of 14% compared to 2022. 

It is estimated that nearly 3.3 million people will be food insecure between June and August 2023.   

Violence against civilians and threats from non-state armed groups have forced many households 

and communities to move against their will to more secure areas. The presence of these internally 

displaced, refugee and returnee populations in host areas has significantly increased pressure on 

natural resources, infrastructure, and basic social services. This situation has heightened the 

vulnerability of displaced people and refugees, as well as host populations, through a variety of 

factors.  

Recurrent climatic shocks (floods, insufficient and poorly distributed rainfall, loss of harvests, loss of 

jobs and economic alternatives, as well as loss of grazing land), which further weaken communities 

and foster food insecurity. 

Prices of food products, particularly millet, continue to rise, at an average rate of 5-10% compared 

to 2021, but within a range of 10-25% compared to the five-year average. On markets such as 

those in the Tillabery and Tahoua regions, where insecurity has disrupted supply channels, average 

price rises vary between 20% and 40% compared with the five-year average. 

Data shows the urgent need for an immediate response to prevent the food and nutrition crisis from 

worsening.  

Mohammed Chikhaoui/co-coordinator-representative of the HWG believes that "if urgent and 

consequent action is not taken from the beginning of June, the situation at risk is likely to 

deteriorate further."  

 

 

 

 
 

 

FOR MORE INFORMATION, YOU MAY CONTACT 

 
Djaffra TRAORE Lead of the Advocacy Technical Group within the HWG-INGOs  

+227 81 51 51 60 | djtraore@ne.acfspain.org 
 

Ibrahim LAOUEL | Advocacy and Communications Action Against Hunger Niger |  

ilaouel@acfspain.org    

Bachir SAIDOU GARBA | Senior Manager Advocacy & Communication | CARE Niger-Burkina 

Faso    Saidou.GarbaBachir@care.org    

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.oiren.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cilaouel%40ne.acfspain.org%7C333190ced02e4f03a5ad08db66973219%7Cff105d4f039f444fbd6f0ed1e35daef4%7C0%7C0%7C638216571798866285%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JjN2ls03Ij%2BcDz1%2BdS%2BeAI0NUeGgdoPIlHKdBtmud%2FA%3D&reserved=0
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